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To: Representatives 
Matt Shea 
Michael Baumgartner 
Jeff Holy 

From: Don Mortenson 
Subject: Sale of Avista Utility Co. 

If this sale is approved, Hydro One will be the largest Utility in the N.W. 

Mar. 1, 2018 

That is BAD NEWS for the rate payer. When my water company sold to a Pennyslyvania 

Corporation, our rates skyrocketed. Rate payers then formed a "water district" and rates 

Stabilized. Same with my garbage. Sold to a big corp. and rates rose substantially. 

It is not a "done deal". A P.U.D. can and should be formed to protect ratepayers in 

the future. Avista has now risen to give good, reasonable cost service. Local ownership 

and complete control is needed. What if Hydro One should sell Avista to China? 

Hydro One is about 47% owned by Ontario, Canada. It is "for profit" with a 2015 net of 

$713Mil. Also in that year they had $8.5 Bil. Debt. The Auditor General of Ontario was 

concerned about share sales because of increased power outages, equipment with a high risk 

of failure, and $4.462 Bil. of repair costs. Sorry I don't have 2017 figures. 

Your job is to protect us ratepayers (about 600,000 for gas and electric) ! 

The Spokesman Review published a guest opinion on Sat. Feb 3,2018 by former attorney 

Prosecutor, Don Brockett. He raised several important questions regarding this proposed sale. 

Please secure and read it. 

The WUTC : Ph 1-888-333-9882 is holding four meetings with public input. Unfortunately they 

will give only minimal public notification of the meetings "to save taxpayers money". 

Spokane Valley City Council chambers on 4/23/18 from 1-4:30 pm 10210 E Sprague Ave 

Colville Public Library on 4/24/18 from 12-3:00 pm 195 So. Oak St. 

Colfax Whitman County Parks & Rec. Bldg. on 5/3/18 from 12-4:30 pm 310 N. Main 

Othello City council chambers on 5/2/18 from 5-8pm at 500 E Main 

I highly favor a "Straw Vote" at each meeting, but they (commissioners) will only take 

notes on the public testimony. Are they afraid of knowing ratepayers will? 

I have made formal complaint to the Wa'State Attorney General's Office, with no response. 

Please halt the sale and require the process of a P.U.D. set-up be fully investigated!! 

Sincerely, 

Don Mortenson (509-467-0370) 


